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McKinney Housing Authority Board of Commissioners 

Brenda Carter – Chairperson Justin Beller - Commissioner 
Ada Simmons – Vice Chairman Debbie Roberts – Resident Commissioner 

Tyree Byndom - Commissioner 

Phone: 972-542-5641 
Fax: 972-562-8387 
McKinneyha.org 

1200 N. Tennessee St. 

McKinney, TX 75069 

McKinney Housing Authority 

January 9, 2018 

City of McKinney 

Attn:  Guy Giersch 

ggiersch@mckinneytexas.org 

RE:  Merritt Homes – NEZ Program Application Letter of Intent 

Mr. Giersch: 

The following serves as a letter of intent on behalf of the McKinney Housing Authority to apply for NEZ funding. 

 Development Owner:  McKinney Housing Authority, 1200 North Tennessee Street

McKinney TX 75069.  Roslyn Miller – Executive Director, (972) 542-5641. 

 Development Name and Location:  Merritt Homes is an existing multifamily project with 86 units located on the West side of

McDonald (Hwy 5) and East of Tennessee Street where it is intersected by W White Avenue.  It is owned by the Housing

Authority of the City of McKinney.

 The new development will consist of 136 units in 8 residential buildings and 1 non-residential building.  Residential –

128,232 square feet and Non-Residential – 4,922 square feet.

 The project will be built as one phase.

 The project site is approximately 10.05 acres of land.

The McKinney Housing Authority’s mission is to provide quality, safe, and affordable housing.  Merritt is no longer a quality or 

safe place for the residents of McKinney to live.  While still affordable, this aspect is being threatened as well.  Merritt’s current 

method of maintaining affordability, Public Housing, may also be the greatest threat to its own long term viability.  Under this 

program, outside of the modest tenant rents, the project is completely dependent on HUD for funding.  It is not allowed to take on 

private debt and/or raise private equity.  The catch is that HUD has steadily decreased the annual funding and currently does not 

provide enough money to cover needed capital expenditures.  The end result is that each year more and more units will go off line 

due to needed repairs and that offline count will grow substantially in the coming years.  This will reduce the overall availability 

of affordable senior housing and force seniors to move to more expensive properties.  With the help of the NEZ funding, we can 

not only maintain the affordability for the 86 residents there now, but will actually expand that to help 136 families secure an 

affordable place to live.  This will be done by demolishing the current units and building all new 136 units on the same site.  Also, 

this increased number will be locked in for a minimum of 35 years.  Additionally, the new Merritt will have many amenities (at no 

charge) on-site that currently a resident would have to go elsewhere and pay for on their own.  Lastly, with the increased common 

area, supportive services will be able to take place (at no charge to the resident) on-site. 

Sincerely, 

Roslyn Miller 
Executive Director 
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